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WRRA Winter 2023 Newsletter 
 

White River Recreation Association  
REPRESENTING FEDERAL LAND PERMITTEES IN THE UPPER WHITE RIVER VALLEY, MT BAKER-SNOQULAMIE NATIONAL FOREST SINCE 1929 

Membership Drive Begins 
Happy 2023 to our WRRA friends and cabin neigh-
bors: 

We hope you are doing well and have been able to 
enjoy your cabin during this wonderful time of the 
year.  These last couple of years have been challeng-
ing and yet a visit to our cabins can often provide a 
much-needed reprieve.  The economy and specifical-
ly inflation, has certainly taken a toll on all of us and 
WRRA has felt this financial squeeze.  Every expense 
that your association has incurred has increased.  The 
good news is that, even with these increased oper-
ating expenses, we have decided NOT  to increase 
our 2023 dues.  Therefore it is vitally important that 
we not only renew our memberships but encourage 
other cabin family members and neighbors to join. 

The process for renewal will be the same as last year.  
All current WRRA members with email information 
on file will be receiving renewal notices at the begin-
ning of the new year. 

Besides a printable invoice attached to the email, 
there will be a “pay” button which you can use to pay 
your renewals by credit card, debit card or ACH.  Like 
last year, we are hoping you will renew your mem-
bership now, so we can complete the process by ear-
ly February, 2023. 

WRRA membership dues are $40 and each cabin can 
have up to 4 members.  You are also encouraged to 
join NFH (National Forest Homeowners) at this time 
for a cost of $50.  This is also an excellent time to do-
nate to the WRRA Cabin Defense Fund.  Checks 
should be made payable to White River Recreation 
Association and mailed to: 

 WRRA Treasurer 

 c/o Eric Carlsen 

 P.O. Box 3057 

 Port Angeles, WA 98362-0338  
 

You may also self-pay by credit card or ACH at the 
WRRA store www.wrra.net.   

Below are some commonly asked questions and an-
swers.  If you have questions or need assistance do 
not hesitate to contact the WRRA Treasurer at:  
wrra.t.carlsen54@gmail.com  FAQ 

What do I do if I lose or never receive my invoice? 

Email wrra.t.carlsen54@gmail.com and you will be 
sent another one. 

Can I wait until I receive the newsletter to pay? 

Yes.  We will be happy to receive your renewal after 
the newsletter is delivered.  Mail in and credit card 
payment information will be included in the news-
letter.  You may also download the newsletter at: 
www.wrra.net. 

What if I have not given you my email address? 

Email us at wrra.t.carlsen54@gmail.com .  If you do 
not have or do not like using email, that is OK.  You 
can still mail in your check. 

I pay for multiple memberships, what do I do? 

We greatly appreciate and encourage multiple mem-
berships.  Remember you can have up to 4 member-
ships per cabin.  A couple is considered one member-
ship.  You may receive multiple invoices; one for 
yourself and others for which you have paid for in the 

Find WRRA Online: wrra.net 

Updates and news items also posted to Facebook 
Group: White River Recreation Association 
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past.  Because this is a relatively new process for 
membership renewal, we recognize that there 
have been some glitches that are being worked 
out.  If something is not right, email 
wrra.t.carlsen54@gmail.com.  Once again, you 
can renew by mail with a check and include in-
structions to the treasurer on how the money is 
to be designated. 

Will I get a receipt? 

If we have your email address you will be emailed 
your receipt. 

Why does my invoice say $100? 

While WRRA dues remain $40, you are strongly 
encouraged to join (NFH) National Forest Home-
owners Association at this time for $50.  They are 
our collective voice in Washington DC and have 
the ear of the Forest Service Senior Leadership 
and Congress.  The understanding and support 
of the leadership in Washington DC is vital to the 
resilience of our White River Cabin Community.  
You are also encouraged to donate $10 to the 
WRRA Cabin Defense Fund at this time.  Those 3 
together are $100. 

What about payment for snowplowing of the 
roads? 

If you have not already paid for snowplowing , 
and would still like to, time is of the essence.  
Make arrangements to do so by emailing: 

snowplow410@live.com. 

Thank you again for your continued support of 
our cabin association. 

~Fred Orton, Vice President, Membership 

~Eric Carlsen, Treasurer 

President’s Message 
2022 was generally 
acknowledged as a 
tough year, but for 
our organization, I 
saw it as an improve-
ment over 2021, as 
we were finally able 
to get back to having 
a full slate of social 
events in person, in-
cluding the spring 
dinner, summer picnic and cabin tour, and the 
recent fall dinner.  But despite those positives, 
there is no doubt there is still much to challenge 
us in the year ahead. 

I would like to say Thank You to all the members, 
for electing me to serve you as president of 
WRRA for another term.  I assume it means that I 
am doing a good job for you overall, and will cer-
tainly strive to do so for another two-year term, 
as we manage through changes in our board and 
with the Forest Service as well.  Most importantly, 
I will endeavor to communicate with you and 
keep you posted on important issues in our forest 
and with the cabin program. 

Crystal Mountain got a nice early start to the ski 
season, and with predictions of a La Nina year, we 
are all hoping it continues.  There have been, and 
continue to be, many changes up on the moun-
tain as well, and again, we will strive to keep you 
updated on new developments up there. 

As we look forward with anticipation to next year, 
I want to remind you all that we need to keep our 
organization strong and work to protect our cabin 
program, and therefore, I want to prompt you all 
to take action: 

 Renew your membership in WRRA – the small 
annual dues payment keeps our organization 
running, and ensures you get valuable com-
munications and access to member events. 

 Expand your WRRA cabin membership – each 
cabin can have 4 memberships, to include 
shared owners, or younger generation – this 
helps keep everyone in your cabin informed! 
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 Donate to the Cabin Defense Fund – these 
funds are used for legal costs and other ex-
penses associated with protecting the cabins 
and cabin program. 

 Join NFH – this is the national organization 
that works with leaders in Washington D.C. to 
represent the interests of all cabin owners. 

 Get Involved!  Volunteer to help the WRRA – 
join the board, or help a committee or with a 
project.  The board can’t do it all on our own, 
we need more member participation.  If you 
have any interests in cabin related issues, we 
could use your help! 

By doing these things, you can help ensure the 
viability of the cabin program for the future. 

To further reinforce how WRRA benefits you, and 
what we are doing to help keep the cabin pro-
gram strong, please check out the rest of this 
newsletter; there are updates on many important 
things including your new Board, WRRA Planning, 
Recognition, Volunteerism, and more.  

Please drop me a note if you have any questions, 
concerns, or input, at president@wrra.net. 

I hope to see you up at the cabins or in the moun-
tains soon! 

        ~Kevin Orth, President 

Congratulations to our 
new Board Members 
Our annual elections were held at our Fall Busi-
ness meeting October 22nd, 2022.  The following 5 
board members were elected for a two-year term 
in 2023-2024.  

Kevin Orth, President 

Fred Orton, Vice President 

Tom Woods, Goat Creek Representative 

Janet Curran, Deep Creek Representative 

Chris Llewellyn, Silver Springs Representative 

Following the election, the Board of Directors ap-
pointed Mike Middleton to replace David Dittmar 
as one of the Goat Creek Representatives for the 
duration of David’s term.  David stepped down  as 
a result of his cabin sale.   

Thanks to each of these individuals, and  to  the 
others who will continue to serve on the board in 
the coming year. 

Chris Masterson, Secretary 

Eric Carlsen, Treasurer 

Ken Ring, Silver Springs Representative 

David and Molly Ebel, Co Representatives 

Rena Irwin, Immediate Past President 

~Rena Irwin, Nominating Committee Chair 

Albert Pollmar Awarded 
Ken Leader Distinguished 
Service Award. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured above is Kevin Orth presenting the Ken 
Leader Distinguished Service Award to its first 
recipient, Albert Pollmar, at the Fall Dinner 
Meeting, October 2022.   

This Board Award was established as a lasting 
tribute to Ken Leader for his many contributions 
to WRRA over many years.  It was announced in 
2021 to the membership.  The Award is given to a 
member who has demonstrated significant and 
unusual service and leadership.  Nominated by a 
peer member of WRRA, Albert is recognized for 
his broad contributions not only touching WRRA 
but also to Washington State Forest Homeowners 
(WSFHA) and National Forest Homeowner (NFH) 
Associations over a long period of time, ultimately 
benefiting the cabin program.  

He has been willing to address very complex and 
often political situations head on, working with 

mailto:president@wrra.net
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others to come to a meaningful and positive out-
come for the whole.  He is respected by peers as 
an expert on many challenging issues cabin own-
ers face. Over and over, he has been called on for 
assistance or guidance and gave willingly. 

He has been a leader in WRRA, serving in multiple 
offices, President, Secretary and Goat Creek Rep 
over a period of 17 years.  His contributions were 
significant during that time because the national 
Forest Service began rumblings focused on raising 
cabin permit fees based on unrealistic appraisals, 
broadly sparking awareness among cabin owners 
that this was the time to organize in the best in-
terest of saving our cabins.  When President, he 
called for establishing the WRRA Cabin Defense 
Fund which membership agreed to, and still sup-
ports.  Established in 2001, the fund continues to 
be successfully supported by several activities as 
well as individual contributions. 

Albert was among the founding officers 
(secretary) of WSFHA in 1999, an office  he held 
for 10 years.  While continuing in that role he was 
elected President in 2004 and held that office for 
six years.  While involved with WSFHA, he concur-
rently participated at the National organization 
level in many ways for many years.  While declin-
ing invitations to be a NFH Board member he 
chose to contribute in other ways. For example, 
he served as Chair of one of the three strategic 
committees of the NFH Cabin Coalition, address-
ing the cabin Fee structure.  He chaired the Fee 
Research Committee and prepared a 250-page 
briefing book for the participants at a special con-
ference to discuss issues and competing pro-
posals that could make a difference to our fees, 
long term.    

Under his watch and his pen, WRRA received the 
NFH Newsletter of the Year award in 2001.  Addi-
tionally, in 2011 he was given the prized award of 
NFH Volunteer of the Year award, for his volun-
teerism where it really counted.   In recent years, 
he recommended to NFH establish a leadership 
award in honor of and named for the former NFH 
Executive Director, Bob Ervin, who gave lengthy 
and steady guidance to the national association.  
NFH implemented that suggestion. 

Albert has been generous with his time, commit-
ment, and knowledge for many decades.  It was 
with high enthusiasm the WRRA Board bestowed 
this award  for all that he has done on behalf of 
the cabin community. 

CONGRATULATIONS, ALBERT! 

~Rena Irwin, Chair, Recognition Committee 

Annual Winter Family 
Snowplay Social 
Sunday January 
15th, 3– 6 PM (if 
weather and 
snow conditions 
cooperate); Silver 
Creek Sledding 
Hill (old rope tow 
across from SC 
cabin 26) 

Please come join others from the cabin communi-
ty at this event and hopefully we can all partake 
in some fun sledding or sliding! Make sure you 
dress appropriately, bring your own sleds or 
tubes, and any refreshments you may want. Park-
ing may be tight, so please carpool or walk if pos-
sible.  

In order to minimize liability for the WRRA and 
cabin owners, we have a few requests to help 
make this a safe event: 

 Participants and parents should sign a liability 
release (provided on site). 

 Parents are strongly urged to provide safety 
equipment such as helmets and eye protec-
tion for all participants. 
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 The sliding zone will be inspected prior to 
the event for hazards such as rocks, branch-
es, sharp sticks or logs; please help clear any 
hazards before sliding. 

 Sleds and tubes should be examined before 
coming, to make sure there are no sharp 
edges or pointy things that could break skin 
or tear clothing. 

 No standing on or sliding on the road. 

 Safe and sane sliding speeds; do not build 
large jumps. 

 Loose articles that can catch and tangle; long 
scarfs should be tucked in. 

 Parents should remain on site for supervision 
of their children. 

We hope to see a good turnout so this can re-
main an annual event! 

Questions? Contact Kevin Orth, SC26 at orthad-
ventures@hotmail.com. 

~Kevin Orth, President 

The Snowplow program 
saved! 
You should all now have seen emails and invoic-
es from Robbin Bradburn (our new volunteer to 
manage the Snowplow 410 program for SS, SC, 
GC and DC).  Here is his report: 

 Thank you all for participating in the Snowplow 
410 and road maintenance program again!  As of 
December 1 we’ve had over 90% of cabins pay 
from the emailed invoice; past due invoices have 
now been mailed to the last 10%.  Cabins that 
don’t pay by December 16, 2022 will not receive 
plowing services. 

I volunteered because I could not imagine the 
roads not getting plowed!  It almost happened 
but we now have the same contractors at it 
again, we’ve already had our first storm and 
plow of the season, and are prepared for anoth-
er winter of snow and road clearing.  As always, 
any funds not used will carry over to help fund 
the following year.  This program also collects 
funds for off-winter road maintenance. 

Our goal is to clear the main roads after a storm 
slows down (or the main roads become too diffi-
cult to drive), then punch into each driveway for 
some parking, and finally do more driveway work 
when the storm abates, all done with an empha-
sis for access by the weekend.  Midweek plow-
ing will be done as necessary, primarily on the 
main roads. 

Cabin owners should mark their expected drive-
way plowing boundaries and anything deserving 
caution (well-heads, large rocks, stumps, etc.) 
with markings at least 4 feet out of the ground 
and highly visible.  Bright reflective tape on PVC 
pipes works well. 

Questions or concerns, please email me at  

snowplow410@live.com. 

~Robbin Bradburn, Snowplow 410 Coordinator 

Enumclaw Forest Service 
Office Closure 
This is a reminder and follow up to an earlier ar-
ticle regarding the closure of the Forest Service 
office in Enumclaw.  As stated earlier, there are 
major negative ramifications for safety, public 
presence, and the health of the southern portion 
of the Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie Nation Forest.  The 
clock is running out on their lease, it will expire 
in 2024.  When it does, FS staff will be moved to 
the North Bend Ranger Station.  The decision to 
close the office was handed down by the region-
al Pacific Northwest office in 2019.  According to 
the nonprofit Lookouts Association, the 
Snoqualmie Ranger District (of which the 
Enumclaw FS office is part of) is the second-
busiest district in the U.S. Forest Service system.  
The concern is how well the FS staff will be able 

mailto:orthadventures@hotmail.com
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to maintain the district and discourage illegal activi-
ties when about a quarter of their workday would 
be spent commuting from North Bend.  Mary 
Coughlin, (retired FS program manager) stated “All 
of the recreation infrastructure the FS has up high-
way 410 would now be much more difficult, logisti-
cally, to manage out of the North Bend Office so 
things will start becoming more neglected”.  The FS 
attempted to close the Enumclaw office in 1993 but 
it was averted.  We hope it can once again be avert-
ed.  If you would like to see the FS continue to 
maintain an office in the Enumclaw area, please 
voice your concern by writing to: 

Glenn Casamassa, US Forest Service Region 6 Pro-
gram Manager and Forester at 1220 SW 3rd Ave 
Portland, Oregon 97204 

As well as our 2 U.S. Senators: 

Patty Murry at 154 Russel Senate Bld. Washington 
DC 20510 and Maria Cantwell at 511 Hart Senate 
Office Bld. Washington DC 20510. 

Thank you for your attention to this very important 
matter. 

~Fred Orton, Vice President 

Portions of this article came from The Enumclaw 

Courier-Herald November 9, 2022. 

Cabin Security 
As most of you are aware we did have an incident in 
the Silver Springs tract in late September of this 
year where two separate cabin owners were physi-
cally and verbally assaulted. Your president did send 
out an email to all members whom we have contact 
information for, explaining the incident and how to 
and who to report it.  The contact numbers are 
listed at the end of this article. 

Security will always be an issue in remote areas like 
our cabin tracts and unfortunately in acute situa-
tions we need to depend on ourselves and our cab-
in neighbors for assistance. There are few options 
to prevent a break-in of our cabins when we are 
there. Some that come to mind are: 

 Firearms — Very effective but there are few 
of us who are trained and proficient in their 
use and have the necessary permits and 
knowledge to use them. 

 Pepper Spray — Can be purchased in stores 
such as Cabela’s, Pro Bass, or online. This can 
be very effective and can easily be kept by 
any door for easy access. 

 Interior locks — Easily installed and should be 
used to keep all doors locked whenever inside 
the cabins especially if you are alone. 

 A loud air horn — could be used to frighten or 
discourage an intruder, also would alert a 
cabin neighbor that there is a problem. 

 Phone service — Either a land line or cell ser-
vice to call 911. 

As we all know there will be no immediate help 
from law enforcement as the closest Pierce 
County Sheriff is Mark Rickerson and he is sta-
tioned in Bonney Lake. We depend on each other 
and the more cabin owners we know the safer 
we will all be. We are a community, and we need 
to work together for all our safety. Let’s do our 
part to help each other stay safe. 

~Ken Ring, Silver Springs Representative #2 

 

Contact Numbers: 

Emergency Response: 911 

Brian Lee (Forest Service program manag-
er): brian.lee@usda.gov 

WRRA Cabin Board: president@wrra.net 

Pierce County Sheriff: Sargent Mark Rickerson, 
PCS, 253-798-4990,   

mark.rickerson@piercecountywa.gov 

Online Incident Report for Pierce County Sher-
iff: www.co.pierce.wa.us/index.aspx?NID=1944 

Forest Service Law Enforcement: Tyler Smith, FS 
LEO, 360-802-5314, tyler.d.smith@usda.gov 

  

 

 

mailto:brian.lee@usda.gov
mailto:president@wrra.net
mailto:mark.rickerson@piercecountywa.gov
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Changes Afoot at Alta  

Crystal Resort 

If you have driven 
past Alta Crystal 
recently, you may 
have noticed the 
sign has been 
changed to 
“LOGE CAMPS 
Crystal Mountain 
Lodging & Provi-
sions” as well as 
the addition of 
“Alta Crystal 
Cafe.”  The new 
sign reflects new 
ownership.  Maureen Gilbert and Steven Musser 
have sold the resort to Columbia Hospitality.  

I had the opportunity to meet Kyle, the new Gen-
eral Manager and Chris, the Assistant Manager.  
Chris worked for Maureen and Steve so he may 
be a familiar face to some.  Kyle gave me a tour 
of the old log lodge, situated on the bank over-
looking Deep Creek. The old lodge is in the pro-
cess of being renovated and will eventually be-
come the “Alta Crystal Café.” A large deck was 
built with a beautiful view of Deep Creek.  The 
deck will be used in the summer for outdoor din-
ing. The small selection of groceries, including 
beer and wine, currently being sold in the Alta 
Crystal office will be moved to the café.  Opening 
date for this eatery is estimated to be late Janu-
ary or early February.  The new owners are cur-
rently not in the process of applying for a liquor 
license. 

Steve Cadematori, former owner of Alta Crystal, 

informed us this year marks the property’s 100th 

anniversary.  Historians and old timers may re-

member this property was originally known as 

“Bennett’s Cabins,” which started out as floored 

tent frames and log cabins.  When I was a child, I 

remember a few of the original framed one room 

cabins. The old log lodge and one log cabin are all 

that remain from the original structures.  

    ~Fred Orton, Vice-President, DC-13 

WRRA Planning and Goals 
for 2023 
The WRRA Board met on November 29, to re-
view goals and accomplishments for 2022, 
brainstorm and prioritize goals and plans for the 
organization for 2023, and to update the various 
Committees and members contributing to ac-
complishing the work. 

2023 Goals 

Some of the same goals have carried through 
for several years running, which is an indication 
that they are large and difficult to accomplish.  
Still, we feel we need to try to chart a course to 
follow and are hopeful that with some new 
blood we can successfully accomplish some of 
these bigger goals, in addition to our “regular” 
work.   

Our brainstorming session to develop and prior-
itize new goals resulted in the following ranked 
list for the board and our organization to focus 
on in this coming year: 

 Database Systems – Continue efforts to im-
plement a system that will allow us to consoli-
date from 3 databases; this will also help re-
solve overlap of secretary and treasurer track-
ing.  The project is budgeted, and the new 
Technology Committee will be tasked with 
making recommendations to the board for 
implementation in 2023. 

 Security – Continue to develop crime preven-
tion programs and educate members on secu-
rity preparation.  Work with the Forest Service 
on addressing dispersed campsite concerns.  
The Infrastructure Committee will lead the 
charge on this one. 

 Relationships – Prioritize developing relation-
ships with new Forest Service staff (new dis-
trict ranger coming in), and with the Muck-
leshoot tribe.  The Executive Committee will 
be on point. 

 Internet Access – Develop plan to improve 
internet accessibility for more members.  The 
Technology Committee will lead this effort. 

 Forest Service Presence – Continue to advo-
cate for retaining the Enumclaw office and/or 
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increasing Forest Service presence and service 
levels in our region.  The Executive Committee 
will be on point here. 

Request for Help 

As always, the board can only do so much on our 
own; we need help, and hope that some of you 
will volunteer to participate in the committees or 
project teams that will work on these topics.  

If any of these topics are of interest to you, or if 
you would like any additional information on any 
of the above topics, please contact any board 
member to volunteer to help us or for more info. 

~Kevin Orth 

NFH Fall Forum Recap 
The NFH Annual Fall Forum was held in Boise, Ida-
ho on September 30, 2022.  It was well attended 
by cabin owners from Idaho, Oregon, Washing-
ton, Montana and other states, as well as Forest 
Service personnel from the area and NFH board 
and staff. 

The Fall Forum is a regional mini-conference, fo-
cusing on a few key areas of interest for the re-
gion.  For this forum, the focus was on hearing 
from Forest Service staff, learning about and dis-
cussing how to Prepare for and Reduce Risk from 
Wildfire in forests, and learning more about the 
Historic Preservation process and designation for 
cabins. 

On Friday before the forum, NFH board members 
toured area cabin tracts Northeast of Boise, in-
cluding Ten Mile, Long Creek, Bear Creek, and 
Wapiti tracts.  Many of the cabin tracts in Idaho 
are only a few cabins, so it was interesting to see 
as it differs so much from our own tracts.  Also 

much of this area had been impacted by fire with 
cabins lost in some tracts; it was sobering to see. 

NFH board and staff also conducted a board 
meeting and a strategic planning session as part 
of the multi-day gathering.  

Copies of speaker presentations, photos, and oth-
er reference material from the Fall Forum are 
posted on the NFH website.  Access to this valua-
ble information is a benefit of NFH membership.  

The 2023 NFH Conference will be held at the in 
Lake Tahoe, California next spring on May 5th and 
6th. Mark your calendars, and hopefully we will 
see you at future conferences or forums; addi-
tional information about the conferences and fo-
rums is posted on the NFH website. 

~Kevin Orth 

The Fall Dinner Recap 
The fall dinner, held October 22nd was a huge 
success!  In addition to the outstanding Bavari-
an themed cuisine provided by a new caterer, 
there were new board members elected, The 
Ken Leader Distinguished Service Award was 
bestowed (for the 1st time), and the auction 
returned!  And as always, WRRA Members and 
Friends enjoyed the fun and fellowship.   

 

L to R:   

Tim Curran, 
Kory Kra-
mer, Ken & 
Sandy Kra-
mer 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Above:  Cabin Neighbors 
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Above:  The Wellington Family 

“Dry” Creek Overflows 
and shows its power! 
Weather has once again demonstrated its domi-
nance in the WRRA cabin region when heavy 
rainfall, a clogged Dry Creek culvert, wind and a 
fire ravaged hillside wreaked havoc in early No-
vember.    

Significant damage was caused by the slide that 
began about 1/4 mile up the hill from the Hwy, 
and an impressive stream of water and mud 
flowed over 410 (closing 410 for almost 2 days).   

The storm also toppled trees throughout the 
region, took out power, dislocated propane 
tanks, and created a general mess near Deep 
Creek cabins 11 and 12.   

Given the significant damage caused, the DOT 
and utility workers were champions in re-
opening 410 and restoring power as quickly as 
they did.  Paul Sowers praised their tireless 
efforts. 

An impressive waterfall and creek was created 
above highway 410.  But the hillside and region 
are still unstable so if you’re near the area, 
please be careful! 

As always, be sure to join the WRRA Facebook 
group, where the most up to date info can often 
be found.   
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L to R:  John Mower, Linda Piper, Scott Kingland, 
David Glaab, Barbara Mead, Lori Neth, Curtis 
Thompson, Tom Wood (not pictured:  Chuck Gil-
lett.)   

How to View WRRA Archives  
The University of Washington’s Northwest Special 
Collections provides anyone access to our records 
either in person or online/remote viewing.   

To see WRRA records, first determine what you 
want to view.  The contents are at https://
archiveswest.orbiscascade.org.  Go to their website 
and type in “WRRA” to see the contents list by box 
number, topic, and date.  After you have your list, 
telephone 206-543-1929 to make an appointment.   

If you want to see the records in person your ap-
pointment will be in the basement of the U of W 
Allen Library South.  To view online/remotely, 
make an appointment for online viewing.  The li-
brary will provide you with a staff person who will 
show you page by page, item by item, the contents 
of the files you asked to see.  If you have problems, 
please notify Diane DeWitt 425-822-2000. 

Diane DeWitt,  WRRA Archivist 

Membership 
The Membership Form on the following page can 
be used to renew (or begin) your membership in 
the WRRA.  The membership email includes a 
button for electronic payment.  For those who wish 
to pay electronically, but need to update their de-
mographic (or other) information, please use the 
form to the right and note on the form that pay-
ment(s) will be made electronically.  Thank you! 

WRRA 2023 Calendar* 
 

Winter Snowplay Social 
January 15 

 

Winter Board Meeting 
Feb 27, Zoom Videoconference 

 

Spring Board Meeting 
April 24, Zoom Videoconference 

 

Spring Dinner (if in person) 
April 29, Greenwater Community Ctr 

 

Spring Highway Cleanup:  Silver Springs 
April 30, Highway 410 

 

NFH Conference 
May 5 & 6, Lake Tahoe, CA 

 
Nat’l Trails Day Volunteer Event 

June 3, Cabin area 
 

Summer Board Meeting 
July 28, Board Member Cabin 

 

Summer Picnic 
July 29, Silver Springs  Campground (tent.) 

 

Cabin Tour 
July 29, All Tracts 

 

Summer Highway Cleanup:  Deep Creek 
July 30, Highway 410 

 

Nat’l Public Lands  Day Volunteer Event 
Sept 30, Cabin area 

 

Fall Board Meeting 
Oct 16, Zoom Videoconference 

 

Fall Dinner Meeting 
Oct 21, Greenwater Community Ctr 

 

Fall Highway Cleanup: Silver Creek 
Oct 22, Highway 410 

 

2024 Planning Meeting 
November  or December, TBD, Zoom  

 

* All event dates, locations, and activities are 
subject to change. 

https://archiveswest.orbiscascade.org/
https://archiveswest.orbiscascade.org/
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The purpose of White River Rec-
reational Association (WRRA) is 
to promote and protect recrea-

tional interests along the Mather 
Memorial Parkway and through-
out the Upper White River Val-

ley; to do any and all things law-
ful, just and necessary to better 
the interests of the members of 

the Association; to secure equita-
ble legislation; and to cooperate 

with the Forest Service in the 
protection and administration of 

all recreational feature. 

WRRA 

 

CHRIS MASTERSON 
15632 158th Ave SE  

Renton, WA 98058 

WRRA Winter 2023 Newsletter 

2023 WRRA Executive Board 
President 
Kevin Orth, SC 26 

Cell:  206-669-8455 

Cabin:  360-663-0164 

president@wrra.net  

Vice President  
Fred Orton, DC 13 

Home: 360-825-9867 

Cabin: 360-663-2409 

vp@wrra.net 

Immediate Past Pres. 
Rena Irwin, DC 17 

Home: 503-746-6622 
Cabin: 360-663-2428 
renairwin1@comcast.net 

Secretary 

Chris Masterson, DC 17 

Home: 425-228-9410 

Cabin: 360-663-2428 
wrra-moderator@wrra.net 

Treasurer 
Eric Carlsen, DC 7 

Home: 360-640-0708 
Cabin:  360-663-2488 

treasurer@wrra.net 

Dalles Representative 

David & Molly Ebel, D 31 

Home: 206-285-2178 

Cabin: 360-663-2493 

dalles-rep@wrra.net 

Silver Springs Rep #1 

Christine Llewellyn, SS 
160 

Home: 360-708-0263 

Cabin: 360-663-2354 

ss-rep@wrra.net 

Silver Springs Rep #2 

Ken Ring, SS 156 

Home:  253-582-5461 
Cell:  253-312-0118 

ss-rep@wrra.net 

Silver Creek Rep 

Dennette Wood, SC 24 
Cell: 253-740-5340 
Cabin: 360-663-2347 
sc-rep@wrra.net 

Goat Creek Rep #1 

Tom Wood, GC 95 

Cell: 206-304-4032 

gc-rep@wrra.net  

Goat Creek Rep #2 

Mike Middleton, GC 92 

Home:  253-335-7165 

gc-rep@wrra.net 

Deep Creek Rep 

Janet Curran, DC 3 
Cell:  206-356-0320 
Cabin: 360-663-2631 

dc-rep@wrra.net 
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mailto:treasurer@wrra.net
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